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Dear Parents and Carers, 

The sun is finally shining! After a very wet Wednesday, we are so pleased to see the return of the sunshine; 
outdoor learning is certainly more fun in the sun!  

Over the past few weeks, several of our governors have been in school to meet with subject leaders and to 
complete learning walks around the school. After two years of not being able to have these meetings, it has 
been fantastic for governors to be back in school and seeing all the achievements of the children.  

Whenever we walk around the school, we are always such proud headteachers. The children show excellent 
behaviour for learning and they are all so excited to tell us about their lessons.  

This week, we have been focusing on writing around the school and we have been so impressed with the 
progress the children have made since September. We have seen huge improvements in handwriting and 
presentation, the content of the the writing is imaginative and interesting and the children’s stamina for 
writing is great!  

We hope you have a lovely weekend, 

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 

 
 

HEADS' CORNER 
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NOTICES AND NEWS  

   

DANCE FESTIVAL 

Our Year 5&6 dazzled us with an outstanding performance at the Arts Depot of Underhill's mash up of West 
Side Story songs. The children displayed great dance technique and performance skills. We are so super proud 
of them, they were simply incredible- all the rehearsals paid off! Congratulations to: Deleane, Zahara, Hollie, 
Kelly, Tiniya, Amelia, Georgie, Emily P, Divine, Mya, Kayla, Lola, Poppy A-L, Arina, Maggie, Natalia, 
Eddie, Jack WS, Igor, Harry, Diana and Amelie.  

 
 
SCIENCE WEEK 
 
Underhill will be celebrating Science Week from 28th March to 1st April.  
Be on the lookout for some at home science experiments which we will be sending out via google classroom 
and seesaw. 
Pupils can get creative and enter the British Science Association’s annual, UK-wide poster competition on the 
theme of growth! They can make a poster about any version of ‘Growth’ that they like and be in with the 
chance of winning an array of prizes. Bring your entry into school any time from now to 1st April. 
The last day of term will be 'Dress Like a Scientist Day'. Children have been exploring  different types of 
scientist in school and we would love to see as many of these as possible represented, from snorkel wearing 
marine biologists to paleontologists with brushes and trowels. Not all scientists wear lab coats! 
 
 
 
SCIENCE TALK AND LEANING WALK 
 
Year 5 and 6 children enjoyed a wonderful talk on careers in STEM from our science governor, Sarah 
Westcott on Wednesday. It was so lovely to be able to welcome a speaker into the school in person again 
and the children clearly enjoyed the opportunity and were bursting with questions for Sarah on a whole 
variety of science topics. Their enthusiasm for the subject was plainly on display and there was some excellent 
scientific discussion. We thank Sarah enormously for her engaging and inspiring talk. 
 
Following this, a learning walk was conducted looking at science across the whole school. From Nursery right 
through to Year 6, there was superb science being done by children as they demonstrated their growing skills 
of enquiry and reasoning. Something which was particularly apparent was the happiness and confidence with 
which they spoke about their learning. In every class, children wanted to share their discoveries and 
predictions with Sarah and myself and did so eloquently and eagerly. They were a credit to the Underhill 
community. 
 
Jack Hayward 
Science Lead 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS 

 
FRED READING  
I would love to have some pictures of children enjoying FRED reading time at home for our library display . 
Please could you send a picture of your child reading to the school office.  
 
Thank you, 
Anniina Limbrick  
English Lead 
 
 
SUMMER TERM CLUBS  
Keep a look out for our club letter coming out next week for staff led clubs, Parents will need to sign up their 
children by Thursday 31st March.  
Summer term staff led clubs will start from the week commencing Monday 25th April. Please note there will be 
no clubs on the first week back to school (week commencing 18th April).  
 
Please be aware this terms staff led clubs will end next week.  
No staff led clubs will run on our last week of term 28th March-1st April.  
 
 

SCHOOL DONATIONS  
We would be very grateful for any large girls tights black or grey and large black tracksuit bottoms age 10-
15 years for us to keep as spares for the children.  
 
 
 
PARKING  
Polite reminder to please park sensibly when coming to school, We have seen parents parking on the double 
yellow lines directly outside and some parents blocking the pavement completely.  
You will be aware of how frustrating it is to try and get passed with a buggy from when your children were 
very little and how dangerous it is to have to walk in the road as a result of inconsiderate parking. Please also 
consider wheelchair users and how this also affects them. Thank you for your co-operation.  
 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 
Please remember you can only change meal options by giving the office 1 weeks notice.  
School meals are £2.34 a day payable on school money.  
 

 

 

 



 

      

   

 MUSIC TUITION 

Barnet Educational Art’s Trust offer 
music lessons at our school. 

Do you have a child who is interested 
in learning a musical instrument? 

Any budding musicans from Year 3-6? 

Bookings for instrumental lessons for 
the Summer term 2022 are  now open. 
Please book at: 

https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-
based-instrumental-lessons/ 

  

Here you can find details of the music 
lessons on offer and can log into your 
online account to pay or, 
register if new.   
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Beech 90.00 
Maple 91.38 
1 Oak 90.63 
1 Willow 93.23 
2 Chestnut 96.43 
2 Palm 92.13 
3 Cedar 89.66 
3 Hornbeam 95.54 
3 Yew 84.82 
4 Cherry 94.44 
4 Larch 92.86 
4 Pine 93.98 
5 Holly 91.38 
5 Laurel 93.97 
5 Sycamore 92.08 
6 Ash 95.41 
6 Elm 93.98 
6 Hawthorn 92.08 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
31st March Last day of the term for Nursery 
1st April         Dress as a Scientist for Science week 
1st April Last day of term - school finishes at 2pm 
19th April       Staff INSET (School closed for children)  
20th April       Children return to school  

ATTENDANCE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 House attendance 

Balmoral – 92.30 
 
Windsor – 90.99 

 
Holyrood – 92.49 
 
Sandringham – 93.09 
 



 

      

  

BARNET COURSES 
 
Please find attached a flyer for the Autism pre-school programme starting mid- March. This 
programme is open to all parents with a child who has a diagnosis of Autism, aged 0-6. 
If you have any questions regarding this you can speak to our SENCO Sue York. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 
 

 
NEW FAMILY LINKS COURSES  
The Children's Centre will be running a 10 week Nurture program called Family Links. This is a 10week 
course which will run from April 26th - July 12th and this includes an additional taster session to introduce 
you to the course and check if it's right for you.  
Children are rewarding, stimulating and fun, but looking after them can be stressful and challenging. The 
Nurturing Programme helps deal with those challenges so that you can have a calmer, happier life. Family 
Links is a tried and tested programme, it helps us think about what we do, why we do it and how it makes 
us feel. 
If you are interested please pick up a leaflet from Underhill School front reception and then book your place 
with Saydie - 07718 648300 or Beverly 07950 791287. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ESOL COURSE  
 Would you like to improve your English speaking, reading, writing and listening skills? We will be 
starting ESOL - English for speakers of other languages in January 2022, Wednesday mornings 9.15am -
11.15am. Please contact us at info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or text 07511 273 564 to book your place. 
We are unable to offer creche facilities. 
 
This is the link for the autumn term timetable.  
https://be801be7-27ae-403d-b550-
25d9901a126c.filesusr.com/ugd/9779ab_e6b1abf05ecf467e811c62c74d94069d.pdf 
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 Are you a Barnet resident over 16?  

Do you need help to upskill or obtain employment? 

Boost offer free support including: 

Career guidance  

Job searching  

Training 

CV writing 

Interview skills  

Sign up for a free session of employment support with Louise from Boost Employment support on  
Thursday 25th March 10am-12pm @ Underhill School and Children’s Centre Mays Lane, Barnet, EN5 2LZ. Please text 
Maria on 07718648305 to book a place.  

If you can't make this session, please visit www.boostbarnet.org or call 0208 359 2442 to register for free support.  
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